
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Kansas City Power & Light  ) 
Company’s Request for Authority to Implement  ) Case No. ER-2014-0370 
A General Rate Increase for Electric Service  ) 
 

KCP&L’S (1) RESPONSE TO STAFF’S RECOMMENDATION TO REJECT OR, 
ALTERNATIVELY, TO SUSPEND TARIFF SHEETS; AND (2) REPLY TO OPC’S 

RESPONSE IN OPPOSITION TO EXPEDITED TREATMENT 
 

COMES NOW Kansas City Power & Light Company (“KCP&L” or “Company”) and in 

(1) response to Staff’s Recommendation to Reject or, Alternatively, to Suspend Tariff Sheets 

filed herein on September 14, 2015 (Staff’s September 14 Recommendation) and (2) reply to 

OPC’s Response In Opposition to Expedited Treatment (OPC’s September 14 Response), 

respectfully states as following to the Missouri Public Service Commission: 

1. KCP&L asks that the Commission not rule on Staff’s September 14 

Recommendation or OPC’s September 14 Response at this time.1  Based on the detailed 

workpapers that have been shared and the numerous discussions that have been held among the 

parties regarding compliance tariff sheets, KCP&L believes that all issues have been, or will 

soon be, resolved.  Paragraph 3 of OPC’s September 14 Response, echoes KCP&L’s belief in 

this regard.   

2. As indicated by both OPC (paragraph 2 of OPC’s September 14 Response) and 

Staff (paragraph 3 of the cover pleading to Staff’s September 14 Recommendation), the only 

issues remaining to be resolved relate to the fuel adjustment clause (“FAC”).  KCP&L met with 

Staff, OPC and MIEC representatives the morning of September 14 on FAC language and again 

with OPC personnel that afternoon.  As a result of KCP&L’s discussions with OPC on the 

                                                 
1 Only Staff and OPC made filings on September 14, 2015, in response to KCP&L’s proposed compliance tariff 
sheets. 
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afternoon of September 14, KCP&L submitted revised FAC tariff sheets for the parties’ 

consideration (with changes tracked).   

3. In light of all of this communication and progress, KCP&L respectfully requests 

that the Commission refrain from acting on either Staff’s September 14 Recommendation or 

OPC’s September 14 response at this time.  KCP&L will continue to work to resolve the 

remaining compliance tariff issues and will provide a proposed resolution, or a status report on 

the progress of discussions, to the Commission no later than close of business September 15, 

2015.  

WHEREFORE, KCP&L respectfully requests that the Commission refrain from acting in 

response to Staff’s September 14 Recommendation or OPC’s September 14 Response as 

requested in paragraph 3 herein. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Robert J. Hack     
Robert J. Hack, MBN 36496 
Phone:  (816) 556-2791 
E-mail:  rob.hack@kcpl.com 
Roger W. Steiner, MBN 39586 
Phone:  (816) 556-2314 
E-mail:  roger.steiner@kcpl.com 
Kansas City Power & Light Company 
1200 Main – 16th Floor 
Kansas City, Missouri  64105 
Fax:  (816) 556-2787 
 
Attorneys for Kansas City Power & Light 
Company 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above and foregoing document was 
served upon all counsel of record on this 15th day of September 2015, by either e-mail or U.S. 
Mail, postage prepaid. 
 

      /s/ Robert J. Hack    
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      Robert J. Hack 


